Los Angeles Headquarters



2 12025 Waterfront Drive, Suite 300 Los Angeles, CA 90094-2536 USA +1 310 301 5800

+1 310 823 8649

19 December 2017

Tom Mackenzie tom.mackenzie1@gmail.com
Nick Thorne nick.thorne@domzac.org
Tim McGinnis mctimconsulting@gmail.com
Rosa Delgado rosa@delgado.aero

RE: Your correspondence, dated 30 October 2017

Dear Mr. Tom Mackenzie, Mr. Nick Thorne, Mr. Tim McGinnis, and Ms. Rosa Delgado,

We would like to thank you for your letter dated 30 October 2017 and for the provision of the summary of your findings, as well as the concerns that you raised in that letter.

As stated in our 26 May 2017 letter to you, an effective and accountable At-Large Community is of primary importance to ICANN. The Organizational Effectiveness Committee (OEC) is responsible for making recommendations to the Board that are based on a sound analysis of facts and, whenever possible, enjoy broad support from the ICANN community. Our consideration continues of the recommendations within your report, alongside the At-Large Community's response to those recommendations and the other inputs from the public comment forum over your report. The progress of the At-Large review can be followed on the review wiki page. The OEC's progress will be reflected in the Committee Minutes. Once the OEC passes recommendations to the ICANN Board, the ICANN Board action, as well as the corresponding briefing materials, will be available from the Board's meeting page.

Many thanks and best wishes,

Khaled Koubaa Chair of the Organizational Effectiveness Committee ICANN Board of Directors